INTER-AMERICAN DEVELOPMENT BANK

BANCO INTERAMERICANO DE DESARROLLO %
AW BANQUE INTERAMERICAINE DE DEVELOPPMENT

BANCO INTERAMERICANO DE DESENVOLVIMENTO

Washington, D.C., September 30™, 2005

Mr. Armstrong Wiggins
Director

Washington D.C. Office
Indian Law Resource Center
601 E Street, S.E.
Washington D.C. 20003

Dear Mr. Wiggins;

On behalf of the President of the Bank, Mr. Enrique V. Iglesias, I acknowledge receipt of your letter dated
August 26™, 2005, I would like to thank you for the comments that you had submitted on the draft
Operational Policy on Indigenous Peoples and the draft Strategy for Indigenous Development. These
comments have been taken into account in the preparation of the drafis of the Policy and the Strategy as
reflected in the Report of the Consultation Process sent to the Board of Executive Directors for their
information and available to the public.

The consultation process which for the Bank was unprecedented in terms of scope and depth, evolved into
an important learning process. It strengthened our dialogue with indigenous peoples in the Bank’s
borrowing countries and generated significant contributions to the documents. We thank you for your
continued interest and participation throughout the consultation process which started during 2003 with
pre-consultation meetings and concluded with a final consultation meeting in August 2005, in which your
organization participated.

Should you want to discuss these matters further, I reiterate the invitation for a meeting we sent to you on
August 19%, 2005.

Sincerely,

hscesftmon

Marco Ferroni
Deputy Manager
Social Development and Public Governance
Sustainable Development Department

cc: Héctor E. Morales
Charles Bassett

1300 New York Avenue, NW Washington, DC' 20577



